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Dear Friends,

My expectation is from the Lord. Psalm 62-5 says, "My soul, wait thou only upon God; for my

_expectation is from him." Much like King David, many times I find my soul disquieted within me.

My heart gets overwhelmed, and I feel as if I am at the end of the earth (sometimes literally in my
case.) But, just like the man after God's heart, I have to remind myself to wait only upon the Lord and
let Him provide all my expectations. The world is crazy and always has been crazy. but chaos has
never stopped God from doing mighty works! The only way I keep any sanity in this peculiar place
is by remembering that my expectation comes from the Lord!

It is a great blessing getting to witness God do extraordinary things! As mentioned before, the Lord
opened an effectual door for us at East Cape. We started holding services under a mango tree for a
few months, and we have seen 11 people profess salvation! One of the families that got saved has
cleared a piece of land for us, upon which to build a church. Another family cut down bamboo poles
from their property and donated them to build a structure. These people are new converts, raw in
their knowledge of their new salvation, but they are already bearing much fruit! They sometimes
seem to show more childlike faith than I do. Lately, there has been some criminal activity along the
road to East Cape. I am frequently nervous, and these new babes in Christ are quick to console my
worries: "Missionary, God sent you here. He will look after you." What a blessing! We are very
thankful for these dear people God has given us!

We are thankful for the Lord blessing our family! In February, Tabitha's family returned to PNG from
America, and her mother and a few sisters were able to fly to Alotau and see us for a few days.

Please do continue to pray for us and the work here in Papua New Guinea. Pray for these new
converts as they continue to grow. Pray for God to keep us safe and healthy. Pray for the Gospel to
continue to penetrate the hearts of these people. There is still much more work to be done and many
needs to be met, but we are confident because our expectation is from the Lord!
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